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 Ontario Tenpin 

 Bowling Association 
www.otba.ca 

 

Board Meeting – June 8, 2014 
 

A Board meeting of the Ontario Tenpin Bowling Association was called following the AGM that was 
held in Burlington, Ontario at the Hilton Garden Inn Toronto/Burlington to elect a president. 
 

 President Charlotte Konkle, 1st Vice President Della Trude, 2nd Vice President Wayne 
Dubs were in attendance. 

 

 Directors in attendance  
 

o Alvin Clarke, Anne Marie Cole, Alf Ferguson,  Randy Heydon, Deborah Hope, Ron 
Jones , Tim Lalonde, Jim Lester, Donna Lloyd, Kevin Mitchell, Jamie Morand, 
Karen Nicol,  Jayne Picott, Denis Welch. 

 

 Directors who were absent: 
 

o Maureen Close, Brian McLean 
 

 Life Members in attendance 
 

o John McLean, Barrie MacKenzie, Shirley Williams. 
 

 Life Members that were absent 
 

o Paul Foster, Pat Kyte, Bob Lesperance, Michael Ricker, George Smith, Robert 
Trude, and Shirley Clark. 

 
The board met after the AGM to elect a President for 3 years. 
 

 Jamie Morand and Anne Marie Cole nominated Charlotte Konkle as President 
 

Charlotte Konkle accepted with thanks. 
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  Ontario Tenpin 

  Bowling Association 
 www.otba.ca 

 

 Board Meeting – June 7, 2014 
 
A Board meeting of the Ontario Tenpin Bowling Association was held In Burlington, Ontario at the 
Hilton Garden Inn Toronto/Burlington. 
  
Roll Call   
 

 President Charlotte Konkle, 1st Vice President Della Trude, 2nd Vice President Wayne 
Dubs were in attendance. 

 

 Directors in attendance  
 

o Alvin Clarke, Alf Ferguson,  Randy Heydon, Ron Jones, Tim LaLonde, Jim Lester, 
Donna Lloyd, Kevin Mitchell, Jamie Morand, Karen Nicol,  Jayne Picott, Denis 
Welch. 

 

 Directors who were absent: 
 

o Maureen Close, Anne Marie Cole, Deborah Hope, Brian McLean 
 

 Life Members in attendance 
 

o John McLean, Barrie MacKenzie, Shirley Williams. 
 

 Life Members that were absent 
 

o Paul Foster, Pat Kyte, Bob Lesperance, Michael Ricker, George Smith, Robert 
Trude, and Shirley Clark. 

 

 This means that we have a quorum. 
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Opening of the meeting 
 

 A motion was made by Barrie MacKenzie to dispense with reading of the minutes of the 
previous meeting. Seconded by Jamie Morand. Carried.  

 

 A motion was made by Ron Jones to accept the minutes of the previous meeting as 
printed.  Seconded by Karen Nicol. Carried.   

 
Presidents Report – Charlotte Konkle 

 
First of all I would like to start out today by thanking you all for coming on a beautiful day in 
June when you probably would like to be out golfing or playing ball or something outside - the 
fact that you are here means that you care very much for our great sport of tenpin bowling.  
 
My special thanks go out to the following people: 

 The Niagara TBA Board of Directors and members who did an exceptional job of 

running this year's adult provincial tournament and October 2013. Senior tournament - I 

may be very prejudiced but they are the best! 

 Jayne Picott, Doug Imms, Murray Misener for the this year's provincial youth 

tournament and the Joyce Woolgar Family Twosome 

 Kathy Rideout and Chris Woolcock with the Ontario Youth singles tournament and the 

Ivan Nelson tournament 

 all of the committee chairpersons and the members of their committees 

 Last but certainly not least - the Board of Directors - they are special people. 

 
On that note I have to inform you that Maureen Close of Brockville 1000 Islands resigned from 
the board in November 2013 for health reasons.  Ron Jones of Quinte has also resigned 
effective today.  The Board of Directors will be appointing directors from these associations as 
soon as possible. 
 
The OTBA Hall of Fame has some very special members - these people are the back bone of 
our present association and without them all we would not be where we are today.  They are 
all listed on the large display case at the back of the room. 
 
On this last weekend of May 31 - June 1, 2014, the CTF Youth Championships were held in 
Sault Ste. Marie Ontario - the results are on the CTF website and both the Southern Ontario 
and Northern Ontario teams did well.  These bowlers are the future of our sport so we need to 
support them. 
 
You all know that the Pan Am games are coming to Toronto in 2015 - the bowling venue is 
Planet Bowl in Toronto where the bowling will be held in July.  Erin and Brian McMaster are the 
co-chairs of the Sport Organizing Committee.  Since the Pan Am games test event was held 
during the CTF Canadian Team Trials on the long weekend, I have enclosed a report from Erin 
McMaster which outlines a lot of things that happened during this weekend.  If you are 
interested in being a volunteer for these games, the volunteer info is on the website - 
www.toronto2015.org.  Check out the website - there is all sorts of things available. 
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Presidents Report – Con’t – Charlotte Konkle 
 

In regards to the matter of amalgamation of the 3 bowling associations (Ontario 5 pin, Bowl 
Ontario and OTBA) there has been no further movement in having an umbrella organization of 
the 3 to deal with Sport Ontario funding.  I have to add that I have been invited to attend Bowl 
Ontario's AGM for the past 2 years but both times I have been unable to attend.  But this is a 
step in the right direction. 
 
I am reminding all associations that OTBA offers awards to its members - the recipients names 
are sent in by the league secretary to the association manager who then forwards them on to 
the OTBA association manager.  As most of you know we have had a problem with the new 
calculators and we hope to resolve this very soon. 
 
OTBA will pay 25% up to a maximum of $25 for any person who wants to take the coaching or 
lane inspector course offered by CTF.  John McLean is the provincial coaching coordinator and 
Ron Jones is the person to contact for lane inspection courses 
 
I had the privilege to representing Ontario at the CTF AGM in Montreal this past April and you 
have my full report later on in this meeting.  I came away from that meeting with more hope for 
the future.  At the moment, Deborah Hope of Greater Toronto, Dan Rose of WECKBA and 
Brian McMaster of Niagara are the 3 Ontario directors with Jim Lester of Lambton County as a 
director-at-large.  Jim has a presentation from that meeting that he will be showing you after 
my CTF report. 
 
It has been my very great privilege to have been involved in OTBA as a director for 4 years 
and as president for 6 - we have grown so much but we still have a way to go. 
 
A motion by Ron Jones and seconded by Tim LaLonde was made to accept the presidents 
report.  All in favour, carried. 
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Association Manager – Douglas Imms 
 

 The Association Manager went over the reports.  See the AGM minutes for the full 
report.  
 

 The date for the fall meeting will be Oct 4 at 2pm 2014.  The location will be the Hilton 
Garden Inn.  

 

 The date for the Board/AGM meeting will be June 6th and 7th, 2014.  Location to be 
confirmed. 

 

 Ron Jones made a motion, seconded by Tim LaLonde that the Association Managers 
reports be accepted.  All in favour, carried. 

 

 The association manager stated that next year we will be spending more money than we 
take in.   

 

 John McLean made a motion to increase the dues by $1.00.  This was 
seconded by Jim Lester. 

 In Favour 8 

 Opposed 7 

 Motion failed. 
 

 Karen Nicol made a motion that any deficit for the association account be 
taken from the adult tournament account.  This was seconded by Wayne 
Dubs.  All in favour, carried. 

 

 Ron Jones made a motion, seconded by Tim LaLonde that the financial statement be 
accepted.  All in favour, carried. 
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Committee Reports 

 
Youth Committee Meeting - John McLean 
 

 John McLean stated that during the youth committee meeting this morning some 
changes were made to the youth tournaments.   

 

 John McLean stated that there will be an early bird fee for the Ivan Nelson CTF 
Tournament. 

 John McLean stated that we will be increasing the scholarship payout for the 
youth tournaments.  This money will come from the scholarship account 
surplus (interest, unclaimed money etc.).   
 

 The Ivan Nelson CTF tournament will be increased to $2,800.00 
 

 The Joyce Woolgar Family Twosome tournament will be increased by 
$2,000.00 
 

 The Ontario Provincial Singles Tournament will be increased by 
$2,0000.00 
 

 The Annual Provincial Tournament will be increased by $4,000.00 
 

 The High Average awards will be increased by $2,000.00 
 

 Ron Jones made a motion, seconded by Jim Lester that we accept the Youth 
Committee Meeting report.  All in favour, carried. 

 
Hall of Fame – Ron Jones  
 

 The Hall of Fame committee received NO submission this year  
 

 We urge each Association to review their current and past members who may 
qualify and submit their application.  Your Association is the only body that has the 
past history on bowlers. 

 

 Please remember that the application forms are on the web. 
 

 A motion by Jamie Morand and seconded by Tim LaLonde was made to accept the 
Hall of Fame report was made.  All in favour, carried. 
 

Audit – Denis Welch 
 

 Denis stated that there is no report.  The books gets audited after this meeting. 
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Awards – Karen Nicol 
 

At this time we have not added any additional awards.  During the 2011 & 2012 season we had 

to find a new supplier for our Century Series awards which are calculator clocks.  The supplier 

we found said they were able to find a similar product to the original ones we had purchased.  

We got these last season at the time of our AGM.  We sent them out after our Board meeting in 

October of 2013.  After these were sent out we started to get reports form the associations that 

many of them did not work. 

 

I have talked to our supplier numerous times since the first reports of problems and he said they 

would contact his supplier.  We did not get any feedback from them for many months. 

 

I contacted them again this week and said we need a resolution of the problem.  They have 

agreed to replace the batteries and we will take the ones to be issued for this season to them to 

replace. 

 

 Jim Lester made a motion, seconded by Jamie Morand to accept the report.  All in 
favour, carried. 

 
 Nominating Committee – Della Trude. 
 

 Della Trude stated that up for elections tomorrow are 6 directors.   
 

 Up for elections are; Alvin Clarke – Greater Toronto T.B.A., Anne Marie Cole – South 
Central Ontario T.B.A., Charlotte Konkle – Niagara T.B.A., Brian McLean – Canadian 
Lakehead T.B.A., Jim Lester – Lambton County T.B.A. and Kevin Mitchell – London & 
District T.B.A. 

 

 A motion by Karen Nicol, seconded by Jim Lester was put forward to accept the 
nomination committee report.  All in favour, carried. 
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Legislative Committee – Wayne Dubs 
 

 Jamie went over the proposed bylaw amendments. 
  

Section F: Life Members (Jun 11, 2005) 
 

The delegates by a majority vote at a properly noticed meeting at which a 
quorum is present may honour a member, or members, by granting a CTF 
Provincial Association Life Member status with benefits and/or requirements 
that they deem appropriate.  A CTF Provincial Life Member may attend Board 
and Annual Meetings but as a Life Member he/she will be allowed voice only. 

 
Replace the Bylaw with; 
 
Section F: Life Members (Jun 11, 2005) 
 

The delegates by a majority vote at a properly noticed meeting at which a 
quorum is present may honour a member, or members, by granting a CTF 
Provincial Association Life Member status with benefits and/or requirements 
that they deem appropriate.  A CTF Provincial Life Member may attend Board 
and Annual Meetings and as a Life Member he/she will be allowed voice and 
vote at these meetings. 
 
The legislative committee is recommending it stays as is and to reject the 
propose amendment. 
 
A motion was made by Barrie MacKenzie, seconded by Della Trude that the 
motion be approved.  Motion failed.  Therefore the bylaw stays as VOICE 
only. 
 

 Jamie went over a new propose bylaw. 
     

Anyone that does NOT receive mileage should have their entire hotel fee 
covered.  Currently this is 75% and he is recommending that this be changed 
to 100%. 
 
As this bylaw was not received in time it will be discussed at the fall meeting. 
 

 A motion by Karen Nicol, seconded by Jayne Picott was made to accept the 
proposed legislate report.  All in favour, carried. 
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Junior Tournaments  
 
 IVAN NELSON 

 

 The Ivan Nelson Memorial Tournament will be adding an early bird fee. 

 The scholarship amount will be increased to $1,400.00 
 
Ontario Youth Singles Championship Tournament 
 

 The scholarship amount will be increased by $2,000.00 
 

Family Twosome 
 

 The scholarship amount will be increased by $2,000.00 
 

Annual Youth Tournament 
 

 The scholarship amount will be increased by $1,000.00 
 

A motion was made by Randy Heydon, seconded by Donna Lloyd to accept the youth 
tournament reports.  All in favour, carried. 

  
 Jack Erb Memorable Tournament – Charlotte Konkle 
 

The 32st annual Jack Erb Memorial Ontario Seniors Tournament was held on Oct. 26 & 27, 2013 

at Parkway Lanes in St.Catharines.  There were 215 entries – 69 women and 146 men in the 

handicap divisions. There were 93entries in the scratch division. 

 

The winners in each division were: 

 

Super Senior Ladies:  Jackie McLelland, Lambton County 

Ladies A:  Pat Kritz, South Central 

Ladies B:  Bridget Carroll, Niagara 

Ladies C:  Brenda Culver, London & District 

Ladies D   Madeleine Carter, Niagara 

Ladies E:  Kristen Kwok, Greater Toronto  

 

Super Senior Open:  Cir Victolero, Greater Toronto 

Open A:  Roy Elliott, Lambton County 

Open B:  John Price, Hamilton & District 

Open C:  Warren Waithe, Greater Toronto 

Open D:  Terry Krawec, Niagara 

Open E:   Eric Deaton, Greater Toronto 

 

Scratch winner:  Terry Krawec, Niagara 

 

The winner of the bowling ball, donated by Ron Jones of Quinte Bowl and Steve Card of “A 

Bowler’s Choice Pro Shop” at Quinte Bowl was Jim Verrall of Oshawa & District. 
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 Jack Erb Memorable Tournament – Continued - Charlotte Konkle 
 

10 of the winners have elected to go to the USBC Senior Championships to be held on July 7 to 

9, 2014 at the National Bowling Stadium in Reno, NV. 

 

Thanks to Bob Hodge and the staff at Parkway Lanes.  

 

Extra special thanks to the OTBA Seniors Committee - Karen Nicol, Moe Close and Wayne 

Dubs and to Linda McCormick, Anne Marie Cole, Sue Footitt, Jamie Morand, Randy Heydon, 

Brian McMaster, Barb Dewing, Sharon Walsh, Marj Hicks and especially the Niagara TBA 

Board of Directors for their assistance. 

 

The 33
nd

 annual tournament will be held on Oct. 25 & 26, 2014 at Rev's Bowlero in Windsor 

hosted by the Windsor, Essex, Chatham, Kent Association    

 

Please check the website – www.otba.ca - for details in late August. 

 

 A motion by Ron Jones, seconded by Kevin Mitchell was made to accept the report.  All in 

favour, carried. 

 

Men’s’ and Women’s’ Tournament 2013 – Karen Nicol. 
 
The 2013 Adult Provincial Tournament was held at Burlington Bowl on May 
11,12,18,19, 25 and 26.  We had some issues but in general it was a successful 
tournament. 
The total number of teams was 206, Doubles was 358, Singles was 716 and All Events 
was 565. 
 
In the Men’s Division we had 94 teams and the winning team was RAM ROD from 
Hamilton & District TBP with a score of 3039.  For the doubles we had 178 entries and 
the winners were Peter Samborsky and John price from Hamilton & District TBA with a 
score of 1686.  The Singles event we had 407 entries and  was won by Wayne Folk 
from London & district with a score of 888.  The All Events winner was Jim Barber from 
Lambton County with a total of 2420.  The optional Scratch Events for Men had 13 
Teams, 33 Doubles, 81 Singles and 53 All Events. The Men’s Scratch Team the 
winners were AQWA’s Pro Shop from WECKBA with a total of 2686, Men’s Scratch 
Doubles was won by Jason Lapoint and Jim Creasor from Lambton County with a score 
of 1383.  The Men’s scratch singles was won by Joe Ciach from Greater Toronto with a 
score of 788.  Men’s All Event Scratch was won by Joe Ciach with a score of 2130. 
 
For the Women’s Division we had 67 teams and the winning team was Something Old 
& Wild from Greater Toronto with a score of 3150. We had 129 doubles entries for the 
women and this winners were Sheila Carter and Shelly Watts from London & District 
with a score of 1565. In the women’s single we had 309 entries and the winner was 
Debby Ayres from Greater Toronto with a score of 850.  We had 260 All Events and the 
winner was Jocelyn Van Ekeren from Lambton County with a total of 2446.   For the 
Women Scratch we had 3 Teams, 8 Doubles, 22 Singles and 10 All Events. The 
Women’s Scratch Team winners were Foxes of the North from Greater Toronto with a 
score of 2402.  The Women’s Scratch Doubles winners were Wendy Aqua and Haley  

http://www.otba.ca/
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Men’s’ and Women’s’ Tournament 2013 – Continued - Karen Nicol. 
 

Hennon from WECKBA with a score of 1193.  The Women’s Scratch Singles winner 
was Cathy Harvey from Greater Toronto with a score of 702.  The Women’s Scratch All 
Events winner was Cathy Harvey from Greater Toronto with a total of 1987. 
 
In the Mixed division we had 45 teams and the winners were Ottawa 14 from Capital 
District with a score of 3104.  We had 51 doubles entries and the winners were Michelle 
Kelly and Phil Brownlee from Greater Toronto with a score of 1582. 
 
For the Mixed Scratch we had 3 teams and the winners were Fire Breathing Rubber 
from Greater Toronto with a score of 2418. We had 4 Mixed Scratch Doubles entries 
and the winners were Bonnie Parker and Lou Strum from Greater Toronto with a score 
of 1139. 
 
Financial statement is attached to the AGM minutes. 

 

 Wayne Dubs made a motion, seconded by Jamie Morand to accept the report.  All in 
favour, carried. 

 
Men’s’ and Women’s’ Tournament 2014 – Charlotte Konkle 
 

 Charlotte mentioned that the Un-official results are on the net, however the scratch 
does not have the last weekend of the tournament.  Therefore these results will 
change. 
 

 Charlotte also mentioned that next year’s tournament will be held in Windsor. 
 

 Tim LaLonde made a motion, seconded by Jayne Picott to accept the report.  All in 
favour, carried. 
 

CTF Report – Charlotte Konkle 
 

 Charlotte went over her report.  The full report is attached to the AGM package.   
 

 A motion by Ron Jones, seconded by Karen Nicol was made to accept Charlottes 
report. 
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CTF National Presentation – Jim Lester 
 

 Jim Lester went over the National Structure (see attachments).  CTF National is now 
structured like a business.  Managers can be fired and replaced. 

 Jim Lester also mentioned that up to $1.00 per bowler (next year) from National 
dues will be used to promote bowling programs for Junior Bowling.  They are looking 
for ideas on how to spend this money and it must be approved 100% by the board. 

 Jim also stated that CTF National is fighting hard to get bowling in the Olympics. 

 Jim also stated that CTF National is also fighting hard to get the High Performance 
Funding back. 

 

Old Business  
 

 None. 
 

New Business  
 

 Charlotte Konkle stated that Maureen Close has resigned.  Unfortunately there is no 
one stepping forward to represent Brockville. 
 

 Charlotte Konkle stated that Ron Jones also has resigned.  He is still a life member 
and Karen Gallant will be taking over his remaining 2 year term.  Charlotte is asking 
the board to allow her to appoint Karen  

o Motion by Tim LaLonde, seconded by Ron Jones.  All in favour, carried. 
 

 Charlotte received an invitation from Bowl Ontario to attend their AGM.  
Unfortunately she was unavailable to go due to the provincial tournament 
 

 Jim Lester stated that Bowl Ontario 5 pin and 10 pin are now separate entities. 
 

 Douglas Imms read a bid that was received to host the Annual Junior Provincial 
Tournament in 2017.  This bid was received from London & District T.B.A.   

 
o Ron Jones made a motion that we accept this bid, seconded by Della Trude.  

All in favour, carried. 
 

 Ron Jones went over the new ruling on Bowling Balls.  See the whole question and 
answers below. 
 

o USBC now states that the maximum number of holes in a bowling ball is 5.  
You must use at least the thumb hole.  If you do not use the thumb hole then 
it is considered a balance hole.  If you already have a balance hole this one 
must be plugged.  This ruling comes into place on August 1 and will be in the 
CTF rule book for 2014 – 2015. 
 

 A motion was made by Ron Jones, seconded by Donna Lloyd that the meeting be 
adjourned.  All in favour.  Meeting adjourned 5:29. 
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2013 OTBA PROVINCIAL CHAMPIONSHIPS

FINANCIAL STATEMENT

INCOME

PARTICIPANT ENTRY FEES 72,740.00$            

INTEREST 10.72$                    

NSF REPLACEMENT 360.00$                  

TOTAL INCOME 73,110.72$            

EXPENSES NSF 360.00$               

REFUND(FOR ENTRY NOT ACCOMODATED) 250.00$               

POSTAGE 174.71$               

PAPER 8.20$                   

BOOKLETS FOR FINAL STANDINGS 115.26$               

LASER CARTRIDGE/INK 219.44$               

LINEAGE 21,432.00$         

FOOD FOR VOLUNTEERS 1,172.14$           

PAYMENT STOP ON 3 CHQ (CHQ NOT RECD) 30.00$                 

SERVICE CHARGES 8.50$                   

TOURNAMENT DIRECTOR'S FEES($1.00 PER ENTRY 1,280.00$           

PRIZES PAID OUT (INCLUDES $1600 41,068.50$         

FROM OTBA NOT RECEIVED)

TOTAL EXPENSES 66,118.75$         

NET PROFIT 6,991.97$         

CHEQUES NOT CASHED 121.50$             

BALANCE IN ACCOUNT 7,113.47$         
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